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Setting New Terms
By now you’ll probably have seen and heard some new terms being used in Water Environment Federation (WEF; Alexandria, Va.) conferences and publications. Water resource recovery facility (WRRF) has replaced such previous terms as publicly owned treatment works, wastewater treatment plant, and other conventional terms. WEF officially instituted this change in its publications beginning in January 2012.

This new term was not chosen lightly. The discussions about the new term lasted for about a year and in a special task force appointed by the WEF Committee Leadership Council. The task force produced a list of proposed terms, which were then reviewed and discussed by both the WEF Communications staff and the Technical Practice Committee — more than 90% of the committee members who participated in the discussion supported the proposed terminology.

In July 2012, the WEF Board of Trustees reviewed and approved the change in terminology in WEF publications.
The reason for the change in terminology is to better focus on the products and benefits of treatment rather than the waste coming into such facilities. The intent is to promote the value of water resource recovery facilities within communities by subtlety reminding both the public and those within the sector of the services and benefits WRRFs provide.

By adopting this terminology internally and in its publications, WEF hopes to encourage others to make the switch as well without prescriptive about what utilities or others should call themselves.
However, as this and the reasons for using it are shared, WEF anticipates that others also may adopt this new terminology, as was the case with the name change to Water Environment Federation from Water Pollution Control Federation.
